
Camden Town Council Meeting 

FEBRUARY 12, 2020 

Camden-Jackson Twp. Library, Reading Room 

The February Meeting of the Camden Town Council opened at 7:00pm by Vice President Mark Schock. 
Present were members, Schock and Andrew Robison, Clerk Treasurer Jeff Sieber, Jerry Snavely and 6 Guests. 
Mr. Robison provided the motions to accept the minutes from the Jan. 8, meeting, Docket, and Allowance 
Docket. Mr. Schock provided the seconds for approval of all reports. Prior to the start of the meeting, 
Members were given an opportunity to review the claims and ask questions.    

Board Appointment Reports were given by Julia Leahy for the Carroll County Chamber and Camden-Flora 

Rail Commission. Mrs. Leahy gave the Annual report and budget for the rail commission and stated that Pete 

Wagoner will remain President of the group, along with Bret Hanaway as Vice, Leahy as Secretary and Joretta 

Tinsman as Treasurer. The budget for 2020 is $4000.00. $280.00 was distributed in 2019. 

Mike Fincher, Carroll County EMA Director presented the adopted CC Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan for 

council consideration. He explained that the with the adoption of it for Camden, it would allow for the town 

to apply for Federal funds if there would be a disaster in the future. The plan would also allow the town to be 

able to apply for a grant to construct a tornado shelter for the area if chosen to do so. 

Fincher also explained the county's Code Red system and encouraged everyone to sign up for the 

notifications. 

Mr. Schock asked about the ownership of the county's tornado sirens. Mr. Fincher said that the county does 

not own them as a whole and does not carry the responsibility of the individual sirens. 

Mr. Robinson made a motion with a second from Mr. Schock to sign the adopted plan that will run through 

2025. 

Utility Superintendent, Jerry Snavely informed the council that he had nothing new to report and that all was 

going well. 

The Marshal report was read as submitted. 

Clerk Treasurer, Jeff Sieber reported that Keystone will be in the office on Tuesday, Feb. 18 to install and 

train him on the installation of the banking program on the computer. 

The previously adopted Township Fire Protection Contract was signed and will be returned to Township 

Trustee, Deb Foreman. 

More estimates will be sought for the Med Center carpeting. 

Mr. Robinson made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schock to accept the quote from Digital Video Solutions for 

purchase of the camera for the 4 way stop at the flasher. 

Guajardo Oscar Ruben Leroy, on behalf of Charlotte Ertel was present to request an adjustment on their 

water bill due to the leak not being fixed until after the first adjustment request. The council honored the 

request to adjust the bill back to their minimum amount usage fee. 

It was made known that Municipal Civil Corp was hired as the firm to assist with the Water System Project. 

Letters have been sent to those who had interviewed for the position. 



Mr. Robinson made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schock to allow Marshall Hammond to purchase an Unlock 

kit (for emergency use only) up to $100.00 and to spend up to $200.00 for taser cartridges. 

Steve Pearson said that his bid for mowing had been sent to the Town Office. He was informed that it would 

be added to next month's agenda for approval. 

Mr. Schock reported that the Masonic Tractor Pull and the Town-wide Garage Sales will both be held on July, 
11, 2020. 

Town Office will be closed on February 17, 2020 in observance of President's Day. 

Mr. Robinson made a motion to adjourn, second by Mr. Schock. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:40. 
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